LEGAL NOTICE

Rio Bravo Pipeline Company, LLC
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
Docket No. CP23-519-000

Notice is hereby given that on July 20, 2023, Rio Bravo Pipeline Company, LLC
(“Rio Bravo”) filed with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“FERC”) an
abbreviated application for an amendment to the certificate of public convenience
and necessity for the Rio Bravo Pipeline Project (“Project”).

The Application seeks FERC’s approval for Rio Bravo to make certain
adjustments to the certificated pipeline route and to modify the pipeline design to
use an alternative maximum allowable operating pressure (“Alternative MAOP”).
Specifically, Rio Bravo is seeking approval for the following modifications: (i) to
relocate the certificated pipeline route off Tract RBP-TX-WI-006 (formerly Tract
NDWIL 001.50) and onto active agricultural lands located to the south to avoid
and minimize impacts to potential ocelot habitat and other infrastructure between
approximate MP 69.8 and MP 79.4 of the certificated pipeline route in Willacy
County, Texas; (ii) to relocate the certificated pipeline route between approximate
MP 92.4 and MP 93.0 in Willacy County, Texas to address agency requirements
and landowner requests to relocate the crossing of the North Floodway; (iii) to
relocate the certificated pipeline route between approximate MP 99.7 and MP
100.5 in Willacy and Cameron Counties, Texas to address landowner requests
for the crossing of the Arroyo Colorado; (iv) a 0.6-mile extension of the pipeline
route from the currently certificated terminus to a point within the fence line of
the liquefied natural gas terminal to which the pipeline will interconnect and a
related modification to the sites for horizontal directional drilling of the pipeline
under wetlands adjacent to the terminal and new pipeline terminus; and (v) to
modify the design of the proposed 48-inch and 42-inch mainline pipelines on a
majority of the route located in Class 1 areas to use an Alternative MAOP, with the
same maximum alternative operating pressure (“MAOP”) and equivalent level of
safety as the currently authorized Rio Bravo Pipeline Project but with modified
pipe wall thickness and design factor pursuant to and consistent with regulations
established by PHMSA.

Notice of the Application will be mailed to affected landowners and municipal,
state, and federal governments and agencies involved in the Project. A copy of
the Application and related resource reports are on file in the following public
libraries and/or municipal and county offices.

Reber Memorial Library Brownsville Public Library — Main Branch
193 N 4th St. 2600 Central Blvd.

Raymondville, TX 78580 Brownsville, TX 78520

(956) 689-2930 (956) 548-1055

Ethel L. Whipple Memorial Library | Harlingen Public Library

402 West Ocean Blvd. 41076 Dr.

Los Fresnos, TX 78566 Harlingen, TX 78550

(956) 233-5330 (956) 216-5800

For further information on becoming an intervenor in the FERC process and/or
to obtain FERC’s pamphlet entitled “An Interstate Natural Gas Pipeline on My
Land? What Do | Need to Know?” visit FERC’s website (www.ferc.gov) or contact
FERC'’s Office of External Affairs at (202) 502-6088.

For more information, please contact the Rio Bravo Project hotline at 1-888-919-
8853.

Brittany A. Stotle
Senior Right-of-Way Advisor, Lands & ROW Gas Projects
915 North Eldridge Parkway, Suite 1100
Houston, TX 77079
www.enbridge.com




